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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

Monday 26th September 2022 at 7.00pm

Present: Peter Wilkinson (PW) Chairman, Eileen Bland (EM), Julian Bland (JB), Michelle Budden (MB), Chris Hampson (CH), Roger Moss (RM) and John Freeman (JF)

In attendance: CW&C Cllr Charles Fifield and 3 members of the public.
A period of 2 minutes silence was held in memory of Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 

53.
Public Open Forum: Gary Williams reported on arrangements for Remembrance Sunday.  The Weaverham Trust reported that there is less litter around and held an afternoon tea recently.  John Wilson complained about growth in the gutters, more grids are still flooding and hedges along Wallerscote Road have not been cut back for 5 years. The above will be reported to CW&C.  
54.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Gillian Edwards (GE) were approved and CW&C Cllr Paul Williams were noted.  Absent: Cllrs Mike Gerrard (MG) and Bill Reynolds (WR)
55. 
Declarations of Interest: There were no new declarations.
56.
The minutes of the meeting held on 25th July were approved.
57.
Finance.

57.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 10th September were received.

57.2
The accounts for July were approved.

57.3
The accounts for August were approved.
57.4
It was agreed that Cllrs Wilkinson and Freeman were authorized to sign the cheque due to FCC to release funds for the Russet Road Play Park project.

57.5
It was agreed that Cllr Wilkinson be authorized to sign the FCC Funding Agreement for the Russet Road Play Park.

58.
Environment

58.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th September were received.

58.2
Arrangements for necessary tree work are in hand.
58.3
Having been successful in obtaining a grant for the Russet Road Play Park project a meeting has been arranged for 10am on Thursday 29th September with the contractor to plan the work. 
58.4
The Solar Panel project still to be discussed with the Community Association.
59.
Planning

59.1
The minutes of meetings held on 5th and 19th August and 2nd September were accepted. 
59.2,
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd September were received.
59.3
A meeting to be arranged with CW&C Planning Department to discuss the poor quality of planning application drawings.
60.
Police matters
The latest report from PCSO Michelle Gillet was circulated.
61.
Meetings attended

AM attended the Proclamation for King Charles III in Chester.
Cllr Iain Lasseter joined the meeting.
62. 
CW&C

Telephone maintenance vehicles on pavements causing a nuisance.  Section 19 flooding report reported concerns about evacuation plans.  Little mention of the sluice gates at Dutton Locks weir receiving little attention.  Gear boxes have been replaced and concerns about their operations at times of potential flooding were expressed with the suggestion that a regular testing regime be set in place to ensure that they are fully operational ahead of any winter floods.  
Neighbourhood Pride fund deadline is approaching and a debate ensued to determine which projects should be applied for.  To be decided at a special meeting of the Council.
Cllr Julian Bland left the meeting
63.
Public Forum
Complaints about recent rephasing of the traffic lights at the A49/A533, gulley emptying being carried out on one side of roads only and a reluctance to dig out those that are blocked reported.  Will draw to CW&C’s attention.
64.
There is to be a special meeting on Monday 3rd October to discuss an application to the Neighbourhood Pride Fund and the next Ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 24th October both at Weaverham Community Centre at 7pm.








Meeting closed at 8.39pm
